
Behavior in Organizations

Business Administration 272

Section: E100

Term: 2006 Summer

Instructor: Graeme Coetzer

Office: WMC 4365

Phone: (425) 640-1574 ext. 3896

Email: ghc@sfu.ca

Office Hours: Information provided in the first lecture

Discussion Topics: Course Objectives:

This course examines both your own behavior and the behavior of others in organizations. 
Theories and concepts that help you to understand behavior in the workplace will be reviewed. 
Management practices aimed at reliably influencing behavior in the workplace will be 
examined.  Cases, questionnaires, exercises and presentations will be used to help you learn 
how to diagnose and manage the challenges of workplace behavior.

Course Coverage:

        

Individual Paper

Each learner is expected to identify 2 recent (no earlier than 1995) and related articles 
that address a topic assigned by the Professor.  Each learner is expected to analyze each 
article and write a paper addressing the following:

1. Define and briefly describe the topic using the information provided in the articles

2. Identify the key points that the articles are making about the topic and present the 
information in a series of bullets
 

3. Briefly describe why this issue is important and what impact it will have on the workplace 
based on information provided in the article (if no direct information is provided then you 
need to make thoughtful inferences
)

4. Briefly recommend key actions that managers should take in response to the issue(s) 
identified in the articles

Organize the paper based on the 4 sections indicated above and reference the articles that 
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you use on a separate reference page at the end. The paper should be 3 pages in length 
(excluding the cover page and reference page), 11/2 spacing, 12 point arial or verdana font, 
1 inch margins all around, cover page with title and student name, printed on plain white 
paper, clearly readable and stapled in top left hand corner (no fancy covers please).  The 
paper must be handed to the Professor at the beginning of class on July 17th.  

Problem Solving Booklet

Each learner will be provided with a fill-in-the-box style booklet for solving problems in a 
structured manner.  Learners will be asked to identify a problem in their own lives that they 
are prepared to analyze and submit for review by the Professor.  The structured problem 
solving booklet will be provided to the learners after a presentation on the process of 
structured problem solving.  The completed booklets are due at the beginning of class on July 
10th.

Performance Assessment Booklet (additional assignment that may be assigned if there is 
sufficient time)

Each learner will be provided with a fill-in-the-box style booklet for conduct a personal 
performance assessment in a structured manner.  Learners will be asked to identify the causes 
of performance (difficulties or success) in some area of their life that they are prepared to 
analyze and submit for review by the Professor.  The performance assessment booklet will be 
provided to the learners after a presentation on assessing the causes of performance.

Team Project 1  Informal Team Presentation

Each team will be required to give a 10 minute presentation that highlights a management 
concept(s) contained in the text. The purpose of this presentation is to ëDEMONSTRATE A 
MANAGEMENT CONCEPT(S) BY DEVELOPING AND DELIVERING A CREATIVE WORKPLACE ROLE PLAY WITH 
ACCOMPANYING EXPLANATORY INFORMATIONí.  This presentation is expected to be informal and 
counts for 10% of your grade.  All student teams must be present and fully prepared at the 
beginning of class.  The 10 minute time limit will be strictly applied and all team members 
must play some role in the presentation.  An excellent presentation will be engaging, 
creative, clearly demonstrate the organizational behavior concept(s) and present the 
information in a well organized manner.  An example of the grading sheet used to grade the 
presentation is included blackboard.  This is not a formal business presentation, so remember 
to be informative but have some FUN!!

Team Project 2  ëHow Toí Manual

Each team is expected to choose a business practice/activity that is (1) related to the 
course content, and (2) is of interest to the team.  Particular business practices/activities 
may be supplied by the Professor. Before proceeding with the project, each team must have 
their topic approved by the Professor.  The teams are then expected to develop a ëhow toí 
handbook that serves as a guide for effectively executing that particular practice/activity.  
Each team will be required to give a presentation of their handbook, or more specifically the 
business process contained within the handbook, at the end of the quarter.  The presentation 
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should be an executive summary of the process developed by the team and should be no longer 
than 10 minutes.  There is no page limit and no particular formatting requirements.

  

Each team is expected to think about how to present the material so that it will maximize the 
ability of a practitioner to efficiently and effectively use the handbook.  The handbook 
serves as a guide for how to execute the process.  This project emphasizes procedural 
thinking and essentially requires 3 key steps  (1) map out the key steps for the business 
practice/activity (2) collect information on how to execute each step effectively, and (3) 
present the information in an easy to use format.

  

Each team will be required to complete 2 progress reports of their business process (June 
19th and July 17th).  This will require each team to map out the current version of their 
business process on the wall using post-it notes. After the process has been mapped out, the 
team will be expected to write out their process on a sheet provided by the instructor.  This 
sheet must be handed to the instructor before leaving class.

Personality Review Paper

There is a growing body of evidence that successful managers possess high emotional 
intelligence.  Emotional intelligence includes being self aware, managing ones emotions and 
needs effectively, being appropriately empathetic of others and managing relationships 
successfully.  The process of developing emotional intelligence begins with becoming more 
aware of one self.  Each learner is required to complete a variety of personality and 
competency measures, review the results and then write a personal reflection paper.  The 
reflection paper should describe the particular styles, abilities, challenges and states 
possessed by the learner based on their interpretation of the feedback received.  This paper 
should be no longer than 2 pages and will be graded using a complete/incomplete.  The paper 
is due at the final exam.  An incomplete results in a 5% deduction from the final grade.  A 
draft of the paper is due June 26th.  The draft should be no more than 1 page and must 
include brief bulleted comments about what you have learned about yourself to this point.  
Your comments must be based on the feedback from the assessments completed up to that point.  
Bonus points will be awarded for handing in the 1st draft and completing all the assessments 
by the end of the course.

Grading: Attendance    10%

Quiz (1)    8%

Quiz (2)    8%

Quiz (3)            8%

Final Exam                              8%
          

Individual Papers (Topic research paper = 10%, problem solving booklet = 10%)                 
20%
         

Informal Team Presentation              10%
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Team Project and Presentation (pres = 10% & handbook = 20%)                                  
28%

                                        100%

Note: Personality review paper is graded as a complete/incomplete (incomplete results in a 5% 
deduction from the final grade
)

Note: Bonus points will be awarded for completing both the business process design tests

Note: Bonus points will be awarded for submitting the 1st draft of the ëwho am Ií paper

Note: Bonus points will be awarded for completing all the assigned assessments

Note: Bonus points will be awarded for completing and submitting the team meeting log

Required Texts: McShane; Canadian Organizational Behavior; 6th Ed., McGraw-Hill Ryerson: 2006

Recommended Texts: 

Materials/Supplies: 

Prerequisite/Corequisite: One of ENGL 101, 102, 103, 104, 105, 199, PHIL 001, 100, or 120.

15 credit hours.

Notes: Course Information and Communication

WebCT will be used for all course information and communication.  Information on how to use 
WebCT will be provided in class.

This outline is derived from a course outline repository database that was maintained by SFU 
Student Services and the University’s IT Services Department. The database was retired in 
2014 and the data migrated to SFU Archives in 2015.


